
 
 

 
There Was a 1935 Ford in My US Navy Destroyer 

By Don Pauly ς images by Dave Gunnarson and Editor 
 
 

  

 
This exquisite model of the USS Turner (DD-уопύ ǿŀǎ ƘŀƴŘŎǊŀŦǘŜŘ ōȅ 5ƻƴ tŀǳƭȅΩǎ ŦŀǘƘŜǊ ǿƘŜƴ 5ƻƴ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ¢ǳǊƴŜǊΩǎ /ƻƳƳŀƴŘƛƴƎ hŦŦƛŎŜǊΦ 

"There was a 1935 FORD inside my ship!"  That was the strange statement from Don Pauly as he led off 
the SHOW AND TELL program at our January meeting. He was displaying a large scale model of the USS 
TURNER, a destroyer he commanded during the 1966 to 1968 years, and was describing its features.  His 
unusual statement was an attempt to show that his ship bore some relevance to our antique cars.  He then 
explained that deep within the hull was a 1935 FORD Mark 1A computer, which was an important compo-
nent of the fire control system for the three twin 5 inch gun mounts of the ship. It was an analog computer 
weighing 3340 pounds, close to the weight of a car.  This computer invented in 1935 by Hannibal Choate 
Ford, was built by his company ς  the Ford Instrument Company, for many years thereafter, and was installed 
in most Navy ships, up to and including battleships,  of that era.  His company, now a division of Sperry Rand 
Corporation, was never part of the Henry Ford empire, however.  Don also discussed an incident at sea 
where the Ford computer and TURNER's gun system played an important part in preserving the peace. 

Dave Gunnarson followed with color slides which depicted the huge Akron, OH, airship hangar recently 
renovated by his company.  As the project manager, he had been able to obtain and show some interesting 
artifacts from the U S Navy airships AKRON and MACON which were constructed in that hangar in the 1930 
era.   

Show & Tell continued on page 3 

http://www.cowardstereoview.com/analog/ford.htm
http://www.oldlongisland.com/2010/06/when-hannibal-c-ford-residence-was-for.html
http://www.oldlongisland.com/2010/06/when-hannibal-c-ford-residence-was-for.html
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2016 NVRG Officers & Terms 2016 Directors & Terms Committee Members 
President ς Joe Freund (2015-6) Membership ς Gay Harrington (2016-7) Fairfax Show ς Dave Westrate 

Vice President ς Bill Simons (2016-7) Programs Lead ς Dave Gunnarson (2015-6) Programs Member ς John Sweet 

Secretary ς John Ryan (2015-6) Webmaster ς Cliff Green (2016-7) Tours Chair ς Hank Dubois 

Treasurer ς Wayne Chadderton (2015-6) Valve Clatter ς Ken Burns (2016-7) Tour Member ς Art Zimmerli 

 Sunshine ς Keith Randall (2015-6) Property & Refreshment ς Mark Luposello 

 Past President ς Jim McDaniel (2016-7) Historian ς Don Lombard 

Up Front with the President  

  
February  2016 

 

It sŜŜƳǎ ƭƛƪŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǿŀǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƘƛƎƘ слΩǎΦ  Now a month later 
we have been slammed with a crippling blizzard. Whether we ŜƴŘǳǊŜŘ нлέ ƻǊ олέ ƻŦ ǎƴƻǿ Ǉƭǳǎ ŘǊƛŦǘǎΣ ǿŜ ŀƭƭ 
had the shovels out and got more than our fair share of exercise. The one upside was that the predicted high 
winds never materialized, and we were spared from widespread power outages. 

Our January meeting included ŀ ŘƛǾŜǊǎŜ άShow & TŜƭƭέ and was very well attended by the membership. 
Thanks to all who participated and to Jim McDaniel for providing the refreshments.  

The January Board of Directors (BOD) meeting was my first at the helm and I can say all went very smooth-
ly. The very strong historic club knowledge possessed by the board members never ceases to amaze me with 
their keen recall of the upsides and sometimes downsides of what we have acted upon. One such example is 
the 2007 Eastern National Meet hosted by the club.  

Now nearly 10 years later the BOD is exploring the possibility of hosting the 2017 Eastern National Meet 
(ENM). The exploratory committee is being led by Bill Simons and John Sweet. Should we elect to proceed, it 
will be an immense undertaking requiring the dedicated efforts of the entire membership. To ensure we are all 
in sync, a portion of our February membership meeting will be dedicated to polling the membership to deter-
mine if a majority of you are in favor of hosting a National Meet. I ask that each of you make every effort to 
attend the meeting and share your thoughts. If you are unable to attend, please email me at 
joefreund@verizon.net to let me know if you are in favor of our hosting the ENM. I will in turn share the input 
at the membership meeting.  
LƴŎƛŘŜƴǘŀƭƭȅΣ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅΩǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ мфпм Fords, Mercurys and Lincolns presented by Ken 

Burns, John Sweet and Dave Gunnarson. Refreshments are being hosted by Nick Arrington. 
Other updates include: 

¶ The BOD has ŀǇǇǊƻǾŜŘ Dŀȅ IŀǊǊƛƴƎǘƻƴΩǎ ǎƻǳƴŘ ǇǊƻǇƻǎŀƭ ǘƻ ǳǇŘŀǘŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǾŀƳǇ ǇƻǊǘƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ нлмн 

Membership Handbook. This is timely given all of the new members that have joined the club. 

¶ The Old Car & Train Day will again be hosted by Sandy & Clem Clement at their home on Sunday, Feb-

ruary 21st from 12 noon to 5pm. 

¶ The 2016 Holiday Party will be held at P.J. Skidoos on Friday evening December 9th. 

¶ The 2017 Holiday Party will be held at P.J. Skidoos on Saturday evening December 9th. 

I want to again thank the BOD and membership for entrusting me with leading the club and for your sup-
port and guidance.  

 

Joe 

mailto:joefreund@verizon.net
mailto:hahsuj@gmail.com
mailto:dlwbaw@aol.com
mailto:bsimons@rustinsurance.com
mailto:gunnarson@verizon.net
mailto:speedbird201@gmail.com
mailto:john@ryanweb.com
mailto:dcliftongreen@gmail.com
mailto:handcdubois@verizon.net
mailto:wjchad@gmail.com
mailto:helenandken@verizon.net
mailto:viewtown@cox.net
mailto:klr8217@aol.com
mailto:drspdracer@gmail.com
mailto:jim.mcd@cox.net
mailto:don.lombard@verizon.net
mailto:joefreund@verizon.net
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  seat equipped 3 Window  Coupes and Cabriolets 
along with some interesting Ford distributors. 

 
Iŀƴƪ ŀŎǉǳƛǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǘƻƻƭ ōƻȄΣ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ Ωор ǇŀǊǘǎΣ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƎƻ 
ǿƘŜƴ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ƭƻǿ ƳƛƭŜŀƎŜ Ωор о ²ƛƴŘƻǿ ǿŀǎ ōŜƛng turned into a street 
rod. 

Dave Westrate had some "Woodie" items on 
display and discussed them as only our resident 
Woodie expert can do.  Dave is well known for his 
high quality woodie restoration work. 

 
Dave models the hat with the wooden bill he got for Christmas from a 

family member. 

Dave Henderson showed us a beautiful color 
sales brochure for all models of the 1932 Ford line, 
and a Kelley Blue Book of that era, which generated 
an interesting discussion of car values. He also had 
various fuel pumps, air cleaners and a rare "sharkfin" 
jack, along with a Ford Champion spark plug and a 
very rare 1935 greyhound hood ornament. 

 
Dave Henderson and his rare 1935 Greyhound accessory. 

Steve Groves displayed some unusual 1951 Ford 

 
A 1932 post card depicting the Goodyear Airship Dock and the US Navy 

dirigible USS Akron (ZRS-4). 

 
Dave showed us his highly-collectible Airship Dock bank. 

He also displayed and explained parts of the 
drive shaft of the 1935 Ford truck he is restoring, as 
well as some fixtures and tools he devised to help 
with difficult assembly work.  Artwork utilizing scrap 
WW I French 75 artillery shell casings was also 
featured in Dave's presentation.  

John Sweet brought a ledger from a deceased 
resident of  Uniontown,  PA, which listed the 
ƻǿƴŜǊΩǎ car maintenance expenses incurred in the 
pre-World War Two era, and we were all impressed 
by the bargain prices shown in comparison with 
those of the here and now. 

 
John reads a portion of the maintenance journal. 

Clem Clement showed some model train items 
with his inimitable and always humorous commen-
tary, and to complement Don's earlier presentation 
he displayed a huge "monkey fist" knot tied into in a 
ship's manila mooring line. 

Hank Dubois displayed an original 1935 Ford 
wooden tool box that was used in 1935/6 3 rumble 

Show & Tell continued on next page 
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  accessories - a rear seat radio speaker, a vanity 
mirror, a spot light, a full  FoMoCo Oil Aid can, a rear 
inside door handle replacement to keep children 
safe in the backseat, and a very rare "redbird" hood 
ornament.  

 
{ǘŜǾŜΩǎ Ψ рм ǊŜŀǊ ǎŜŀǘ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊ ƛǎ bh{ ŀƴŘ ǎǘƛƭƭ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭ box. 

Mike Prater showed us his spark arrestor air 
cleaner for use on a Model B engine.  

 
Mike Prater and his spark arrestor. Directly below his left elbow is 
5ŀǾŜ DǳƴƴŀǊǎƻƴΩǎ CǊŜƴŎƘ тр άǎŎǊƛƳǎƘŀǿέ ǎƘŜƭƭ ŎŀǎƛƴƎΦ 

Ken Burns displayed his grabber tool, magnetic 
pickup tool, and an unusual screwdriver.  A very 
interesting and useful item was his special "finger" 
with an enclosed magnet for use in tight reassembly 
locations. 

 
Ken Burns gave us the finger. 

Cliff Green showed brake shoes he had tried on 

his 1940 Ford woodie, but had quickly replaced due 
to their unusual hardness.  His most interesting item 
was a 1939 era K R Wilson V-126 Timing Fixture.  He 
demonstrated its use and its ability to handle various 
distributor casings, and he encouraged us to keep 
our distributors properly timed. 

 
Cliff, our distributor guru and his trusty V-мнсΣ Ŏŀƴ ƎŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ Ωон-48 
distributor set up perfectly before tour season starts. 

Jim Crawford demonstrated a very unusual tray, 
with two levels, which was used in the days of home 
delivery of  breads and cakes by bakery truck drivers 
who would carry it to your door.  Some older 
members were reminded of those Divco delivery 
trucks, and even the horse drawn wagons which 
preceded them. 

 
Remember when the bakery man delivered products in a tray like this? 

 
Now all Jim Crawford needs is a slick delivery truck like this on based 
on a 1940 Standard chassis and front clip. 

 
 

Show & Tell continued from previous page 
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  Joe Freund carefully hauled out a brass era 
Model T windshield which had been in his ǿƛŦŜ {ŀǊŀΩǎ 
family since new.  It is amazing that such a fragile 
piece of glass was preserved intact to this day, 
despite passing through several generations of 
ownership. 

 
{ŀǊŀ CǊŜǳƴŘΩǎ ŦŀǘƘŜǊ ǿŀǎ ŀƴ ŜȄŜŎǳǘƛǾŜ ŀǘ CƻǊŘ aƻǘƻǊ /ƻƳǇŀƴȅΦ ¢ƘŜ ōƛƎ 
white item to the rear of the table ƛǎ /ƭŜƳΩǎ άƳƻƴƪŜȅ ŦƛǎǘΦέ  

Keith Randall displayed a fuel pump and the orig-
inal under dash wiring harness from his Rouge 1938 
DeLuxe Fordor, both of which had recently caused 
him some unusual problems.  He explained the 
nature of the problems and how he had finally 
resolved them. 

We all enjoyed this evening and learned a lot 
from the items on display and the discussions they 
generated.  And we proved once again that you can 
never predict the unusual things which may show up 
at an Early Ford V8 Club  SHOW AND TELL. 

 
 

 
Keith Randall 

Sunshine Committee 
Lǘ ƛǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘƛƴƎ Ƙƻǿ ŀƴ ΨŜǾŜƴǘΩ ƻǊ ΨǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜǎΩ ŀǊŜ 

ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǘƘǎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ƛƴ ŀ ǇŜǊǎƻƴΩǎ ƭƛŦŜΦ  
At least that is how it has been for me. 
The Event: 

When I was 8 years old (1955) my father an-
nounced to the family that he was giving me the 
1935 Packard 120 Convertible Coupe that he had 
traded for a year earlier.  I was somewhat bewil-
dered by this gift, but was most proud to show all 
Ƴȅ ŎƘƛƭŘƘƻƻŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ΨƳȅ ŎŀǊΩΦ  ²ŜƭƭΣ ŀǎ L ƎǊŜǿ ƻƭŘŜǊ L 
think I figured out his reasoning because a short time 
after he gave me the Packard he bought a 1931 Ford 
aƻŘŜƭ ! /ƻǳǇŜΦ  bƻǿ Ƴȅ ƳƻǘƘŜǊΣ ǿƘƻ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ 

ƳǳŎƘ ƻŦ ŀƴ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǿƘŀǘ ǎƘŜ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ΨƻƭŘ 
ƧǳƴƪΩΣ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ōŀŘƎŜǊ Ƴȅ 5ŀŘ ǘƻƻ ƳǳŎƘ ŀōƻǳǘ 
having two old cars because he would always say: 
ά¢ƘŜ tŀŎƪŀǊŘ ōŜƭƻƴƎǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ōƻȅΗέ  L ǎǘƛƭƭ ƻǿƴ ǘƘŜ 
1935 Packard! 

 
YŜƛǘƘΩǎ ǳƴǊŜǎǘƻǊŜŘ мфор tŀŎƪŀǊŘ /ŀōǊƛƻƭŜǘΦ 

The Times: 
I was pursuing my higher education in the late 

мфслΩǎ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ±ƛŜǘ bŀƳ ²ŀǊ ǿŀǎ ōŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƳƻǊŜ 
intense.  When selecting my first semester courses I 
needed a one hour filler course and my High School 
buddy suggested Air Force ROTC.  No one in my 
family had ever been in the military and I thought it 
might be interesting to learn something about the 
Air Force.  Well, as the war heated up, I came to 
realize that I had best have a plan to: 1), finish my 
education and 2) not be drafted.  ROTC was an 
answer to both.  After I was awarded my degree I 
was commissioned as a Second Lieutenant in the Air 
Force and was off to Pilot Training. 
LǘΩǎ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǿƻǊƪ ƛǎ ȅƻǳǊ Ǉŀǎǎƛƻƴ 

and is fun as well.  I spent 40 years in the cockpit 
logging more than 17,000 flight hours in 17 different 
aircraft and 3 different helicopters.  I spent 22 years 
in and out of the military as a pilot finally retiring 
from active duty in the Coast Guard.  I served in the 
Air Force, Navy and Coast Guard.  Military flight 
missions have included:  Aerial Refueling, Combat, 
Logistics, Aerial Spray, Search & Rescue, Law En-
forcement, Surveillance, Interdiction, Instruction, 
Evaluation and VIP Transport. I saw action in Viet 
bŀƳ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ 5ŜǎŜǊǘ {ǘƻǊƳΦ  LǘΩǎ Ŏǳǎǘƻm-
ary in the military to multitask and not just be an 
aviator.  Some of the collateral duties I have had 
included:  Chief of Airfield Management, Base 
Security Officer, Medical Administration Manager, 
Flight Manual Manager, Aircraft Systems Manager 
and Classroom Instructor.  The other 18 years of my 
40 years working ƛƴ ŀǾƛŀǘƛƻƴ ǿŜǊŜ ǎǇŜƴǘ ŀǎ ΨƧǳǎǘ ŀ 
ǇƛƭƻǘΩ ŦƻǊ [ŜŜ /ƻǳƴǘȅΣ C[ΦΣ !ƭŀǎƪŀ !ƛǊƭƛnes, American 

Keith continued on next page 
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  Airlines and Pat Sajak (the Wheel of Fortune guy). 
Over the Years and Today: 

As I have said, my Dad gave me the old car bug 
as a youngster and growing up I was always interest-
ed in anything mechanical.  I took a lot of different 
things apart and most times was able to put them 
back together again.  In fact, I even began to actually 
ŦƛȄ ǎƻƳŜ ǎǘǳŦŦ ǘƘŀǘ Ƴȅ 5ŀŘ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƻǊ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ 
ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ƛƴ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǊŜǇŀƛǊΦ  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ Ƴȅ 5ŀŘΣ 
ǿƘƻ ŎƻǳƭŘ ǘŀƭƪ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǎǘƻǊȅΣ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƘŀǾŜ ƳǳŎƘ 
of a mechanical aptitude.  However, it was my Dad 
who instilled the old car bug in me so many years 
ago.   

The mechanical curiosity that began in my youth 
became more refined after years of flying many 
different aircraft and learning/operating their 
various systems.  I enjoy reading maintenance/repair 
manuals and applying that knowledge.  Now that I 
am retired, I can tinker and complete by myself 
many of the tasks I read about in automotive repair 
manuals.  However, I ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ǊŜƳƛǎǎ ƛŦ L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ 
recognize the Early Ford V8 Club.  The Regional 
Group #96 members I have turned to for their 
mechanical expertise/knowledge have been an 
invaluable source of information.  The willingness of 
these folks to share their knowledge and to help 
with most any task is truly a great resource.  Thanks 
guys! 
The Cars: 
²ƘŜƴ L ǿŀǎ ƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ ǳǇ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ мфрлΩǎΣ Ǝƻ-carts 

powered by one cylinder McCullough engines were 
all the rage.  My Dad, knowing my interest in these 
ƴŜǿ ǘƻȅǎ ōǳǘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƻƻƪƻǳǘ ŦƻǊ ŀ ΨƎƻƻŘ ŘŜŀƭΩ 
(meaning a cheaper alternative) gave me something 
ŀ ōƛǘ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘΦ  L ƎǳŜǎǎ ȅƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘ Ŏŀƭƭ ƛǘ ŀ ΨƎƻ-cart on 
ǎǘŜǊƻƛŘǎΩΦ  Lǘ ǿŀǎ ƘƻƳŜōǳƛƭǘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŦƻǳǊ ŎȅƭƛƴŘŜǊ 
/ǊƻǎƭŜȅ ŜƴƎƛƴŜΣ ǘǊŀƴǎƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΣ ŦǊƻƴǘ ŀȄƭŜ ŀƴŘ ŀ Ωпт 
Ford rear end!  The Crosley front end and Ford rear 
end were cut down and fabricated into and onto a 
square steel frame.  The rear end and transmission 
were mated through a sprocket and chain arrange-
ment that severely reduced its top speed.  A good 
thing because it had no brakes!  The guy that built it 
must have run out of ideas when it came time to 
fabricate something for brakes.  The sprocket and 
chain assembly pretty much kept things under 
control when you backed off on the throttle.  
However, when in 3rd gear and with no suspension 
system, even this daredevil youngster was a bit 
concerned.  But, I was introduced to and tinkered 
with carburetors, water pumps, radiators, etc. 

Keith continued from previous page 

bŜȄǘ ǳǇ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ .ƻƳōΗ  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ ƴŀƳŜ Ƴȅ 5ŀŘ 
gave the severely rusted out 1957 Plymouth Savoy 
that I bought from a neighbor for $35 and secreted 
behind our barn for several days while I tried to 
figure out how to tell my folks that I had bought my 
first car.  I spent all my time trying to keep that car 
from literally falling apart.  Fiberglass, sheet metal, 
Bondo and bailing wire were all my friends.  I was 
lucky however.  The car ran great except for the two 
speed automatic that slipped badly between 1st and 
2nd gear.  The solution?  Just back off on the gas until 
the transmission caught up to the engine.  But hey, it 
had a 318 with a four barrel and dual exhaust with 
glass packs.  You pull off the grill (actually it fell off), 
apply generous quantities of Rust-Oleum primer and 
you have a great high school cruiser for the rust belt 
in northern Ohio.  It got me back and forth to school 
and work for two years before I sold it for $75.  I 
found out later that they guy I sold it to used it to 
deliver newspapers until the trunk floor collapsed 
due to rust.  It was still running great (except for that 
transmission) and he drove it into the junkyard.  
Truth be told, if my Dad had been more mechanically 
savvy he would have never let me and the Bomb on 
the road! 

My first flathead V8 Ford was a 1952 F-2 pickup.  
It had been an Iowa farm truck for many years and 
had logged just 52,000 miles.  It came equipped with 
a radio and heater and everything worked.  But most 
significantly, there was no rust.  The flathead ran 
great and the truck drove fine.  My only frustration 
was the spur gear four speed transmission that 
required mandatory double clutching.  After I had 
taken care of the few small body dings, the truck was 
ready for a new coat of paint.  Also, I found a 
replacement three speed transmission.  However, 
when I received orders to Washington for my final 
military assignment I put the truck in storage.  After 
paying for storage for two years I realized that I had 
neither the time or space to complete the truck and I 
sold it. 

Today, my stable includes my very first new car, 
a 1971 Chevrolet Monte Carlo that I ordered from 
the factory.  This is a numbers matching car with 
several rare options and includes all the ordering 
information as well as the factory build information.  
L ŦƛƴŘ ƛǘ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ LΩǾŜ ƻǿƴŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ŎŀǊ пп 
years and that there are very few states the car and I 
have not visited. 

Keith continued on next page 
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YŜƛǘƘΩǎ aƻƴǘŜ /ŀǊƭƻΦ Iƻǿ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǳǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƴŜǿ ŎŀǊΚ 

There also is a 1916 Ford (been in the family 
since 1958) on which I recently completed an off 
frame restoration. 

 
YŜƛǘƘΩǎ мфмр aƻŘŜƭ T is one of the last Ts to have a  brass radiator shell. 

 Then, there are two Flathead Fords:  A 1938 
Deluxe Fordor and a 1936 Cabriolet.  

 
YŜƛǘƘΩǎ wƻǳƎŜ /ƭŀǎǎ мфоу 5Ŝ[ǳȄŜ CƻǊŘƻǊΦ 

 
The newly acquired 1936 Cabriolet. 

In addition, I still own my first motorcycle a 1970 
Triumph Bonneville, and a 1994 Harley-Davidson 

Keith continued from previous page 

 FXDL, Dyna Low Rider.  Of course, there are the 
modern daily drivers too. 

Obviously, I enjoy  working on and driving a vari-
ety of four wheel and two wheel vehicles.  Just like 
the different aircraft I have flown, each of my 
vehicles has its own idiosyncrasies and a personality.  
L ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŜƴƧƻȅ ΨƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ȊƻƴŜΩ ǿƘŜƴ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ƻƭŘ 
cars.  They are a link to earlier times and make it 
easy to imagine what it must have been like when 
they were first on the road.   

I suppose I can be labeled a collector.  However, 
L Řƻ ƪŜŜǇ ōǳǎȅ ƳŀƛƴǘŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǿƘŀǘ Ƴȅ ǿƛŦŜ Ŏŀƭƭǎ ΨǘƘŜ 
ŦƭŜŜǘΩΦ  L ŦŜŜƭ ŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ ΨƳȅ ƘŀƴŘǎ 
ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƘŜŜƭΩ ƻŦ ǾŜƘƛŎƭŜǎ ǎǇŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŀ ƘǳƴŘǊŜŘ ȅŜŀǊs 
of automotive history (From a 1916 Ford Model T to 
a 2016 Ford F-250). 

 
 

 
Matthew & Jaime Koerner ό!ƴŘȅΩǎ ǎƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŘŀǳƎh-
ter-in-law) 
Sterling, VA 
barnes.koerner@gmail.com 

1930 Ford roadster 
1930 Ford coupe 
1947 Chrysler 4-door hardtop 
1953 Chevy 2-door coupe 
 
 
 

2016 Calendars Sales ς Our Best Year Ever!!! 
By Cliff Green 

We just wrapped up our 11th annual NVRG club 
calendar sales and here are a few interesting facts 
ŀƴŘ ŦƛƎǳǊŜǎΦ Lƴ ǘƘƻǎŜ мм ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊǎ ǿŜΩǾŜ ŦŜŀǘǳǊed  
131 different Fords, Mercurys and Lincolns owned by 
NVRG members. Math says 11x12=132 but in June 
нлмп ǿŜ ǎƘƻǿŜŘ .ƛƭƭ {ƛƳƻƴǎ Ωпф ²ƻƻŘƛŜ ŀƴŘ WƛƳ 
aŎ5ŀƴƛŜƭΩǎ Ωрм /ǊǳƛǎŜǊ ƛƴ ¸ŜƭƭƻǿǎǘƻƴŜ  bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ tŀǊƪ 
during the V-8 Tour Across America. With that 
exceptionΣ ǿŜΩǾŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ǎƘƻǿƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ŎŀǊ ǘǿƛŎŜΦ 
Now some numbers: 

¶ 165 calendars were printed 

¶ 12 comped to Fairfax City Hall for car show 

¶ 12 comped to car show trophy sponsors 

¶ 1 each to V8 TIMES editor, speaker at our 
November meeting, Garage tour host 

¶ 12 people responded to our V8 TIMES ad 

¶ 55 sold at Hershey 

¶ 71 remaining went to club members   

¶ Approximate club profit of $1,380 realized! 
 

WELCOME TO THE CLUB 

2016 NVRG CALENDARS 
 

 

mailto:barnes.koerner@gmail.com
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Northern Virginia Regional Group #96 

Budget Summary for The Year 2016 

Approved by NVRG Board of Directors on January 26, 2016 

Income 
     

 
Membership Dues 

    

  
For The Year 2016 

 
610 

  

  
For The Year 2017 

 
1,650  

  

  
For The Year 2018 

 
300  

  

  
For The Year 2019 

 
0  

  

     
  

  

 
Total Membership Dues 

 
2,560  

  

        

 
50/50 Share 

 
180  

  

 
Calendar Sales 

 
2,300  

  

 
Tech Tips Book 

 
140  

  

 
Fairfax Car Show 

 
2,400  

  

 
Tour Income 

 
40  

  

 
Picnic 

 
200  

  

 
Holiday Party 

 
1,200  

  

 
Accessory & Clothing Sales 

 
0  

  

 
Miscellaneous 

 
975  

  

     
  

  Total Income 
 

9,995  
  

        Expenses 
    

 
Membership Meetings 

 
1,340  

  

 
Calendar 

 
900  

  

 
Tech Tips 

 
20  

  

 
Membership Directory 

 
600  

  

 
Newsletter 

 
93  

  

 
Fairfax Car Show 

 
1,800  

  

 
Tour Expenses 

 
350  

  

 
Picnic 

 
950  

  

 
Holiday Party 

 
1,800  

  

 
Accessories & Clothing 

 
0  

  

 

Contribution and Recogni-
tion 

 
175  

  

 
Post Office Box 

 
200  

  

 
Website 

 
100  

  

 
Miscellaneous 

 
1,075  

  

     
  

  Total Expenses 
 

9,403  
  

        Income/(Loss) For the Period 
 

592 
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THANKS 
By Gay Harrington 

Last September, after driving many miles of 
county roads from here to Stephens City, VA, and 
back and having an absolutely fun-filled weekend of 
events that included a drive-in movie, visits to the 
Newtown History Center and a local winery (thank 
ȅƻǳ Iŀƴƪ ϧ /ƛƴŘȅύΣ Ƴȅ Ωпф C-1 affectionately known 
ŀǎ ά.ǳŘǎǘŜǊέ ōǊƻƪŜ Řƻǿƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ŦƻǳǊ ƳƛƭŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ 
Tysons Corner.  AAA safely brought us home those 
ƭŀǎǘ ǘŜƴ ƳƛƭŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ L ōŜƎŀƴ ǘƻ ǿƻƴŘŜǊ ά²ƛƭƭ L ŜǾŜǊ ōŜ 
able to drive long distances in this beautiful but 
ƳƻƻŘȅ ƳŀŎƘƛƴŜ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ŎŀƭƭƛƴƎ !!! ŦƻǊ ŀ ǘƻǿΚέ 

 
The road ahead during the drive-in movie tour was beautiful.  

Then my NVRG friend and Arlington neighbor, 
Bill Simons, came to the rescue.  Bill is always a 
wonderful guy to be around because when you greet 
ƘƛƳ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ άDƻƻŘ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎΣ .ƛƭƭΣ Ƙƻǿ ŀǊŜ ȅƻǳΚέ ȅƻǳ 
can always count on a very genuine and up-beat 
άbŜǾŜǊ ōŜŜƴ ōŜǘǘŜǊέ ǊŜǇƭȅΦ  .ƛƭƭ ǊƻƭƭŜŘ ǳǇ Ƙƛǎ ǎƭŜŜǾŜǎ 
and set to work to solve the mystery of the Budster 
break down.   
LΩŘ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŦŜƭƭƻǿ ƛƴ hǊŜƎƻƴ ǿƘƻ Ŧǳƭƭȅ ǊŜōǳƛƭǘ 

the engine and transmission, and he thought it 
would be a simple fix since nothing was overlooked 
on the rebuild.  He suggested it was either loose 
bolts on the transmission, a bad tank of gas or a 
defective fuel pump.   

Bill Simons came over and checked all the bolts, 
showing me where these were locatedτno prob-
lems there.  Next he checked the fuel pump, which 
was not mounted on the manifold.  I recalled seeing 
ƛǘ ƻƴ .ǳŘǎǘŜǊΩǎ ǳƴŘŜǊǎƛŘŜ ƻƴ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ Ƴȅ άƳŜƳƻǊƛȊŜ 
ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊǘǎ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴέ ŜȄŎǳǊǎƛƻƴǎΦ   .ƛƭƭ ŎǊŀǿƭŜŘ ōŀŎƪ 
under Budster to locate and examine it.  It seemed 
fine; no visible damage, and the line was in tact.   

Bill shifted his attention to the carburetor.  Gas 
was flowing fine.  To eliminate the carburetor as a 

ǇƻǘŜƴǘƛŀƭ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳ ǎƻǳǊŎŜΣ .ƛƭƭ ǊŜǇƭŀŎŜŘ .ǳŘǎǘŜǊΩǎ 
carburetor with a known good one of his own.  No 
difference in the jumpy running, so BudsterΩǎ 
carburetor was not the problem.   

Next Bill turned to the electrical side of things.  
He checked the distributor, which is a Mallory dual 
ǇƻƛƴǘΦ  ¢ƘŜ Ǉƻƛƴǘǎ ǿŜǊŜƴΩǘ ŘŀƳŀƎŜŘΣ ǘƘŜ wires were 
all connected and in good shape.  The coil was 
connected.  Groundings seemed fine.  Both Bill and 
the fellow who rebuilt the engine doubted that a coil 
would go bad after only 800 miles of use.  Bill 
thought it could be either the condenser or a spark 
plug(s) that went bad and stopped firing correctly.  

I bought all new spark plugs and ordered a Mal-
lory condenser (matching the distributor brand to its 
condenser made sense to me *).  Bill removed each 
plug, and none looked worn or damaged.  There was 
some extra carbon build up on the left side of the 
engine.  Bill showed me how to replace the plugs, 
and he had all the correct tools.    

Then, after several mornings of trial-and-error 
searching, Bill solved the problem using only a small 
screwdriver and an under-ten-dollar part.  The 
condenser, which was still shiny with no visible wear 
or damage, was the culprit.  Hearing that engine turn 
over smoothly and start its V-8 purring was music to 
ƻǳǊ ŜŀǊǎΗ   L ŎŀƴΩǘ ¢I!bY .ƛƭƭ άŘƻŎǘƻǊ ŦƭŀǘƘŜŀŘέ 
Simons enough for his time, attention, and work to 
get the latest Budster mystery solved. 

 
The culprit! 

LΩƳ ƴƻǿ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǿƴƛƴƎ ŀƴ ŜŀǊƭȅ CƻǊŘ ±-8 is 
sort of like golf.  You can go out and feel great on the 
course, have all kinds of less-than-perfect shots, and 
when that one perfect connection is made  (like the 
drive or chip onto the green under stroke or the 25-
Ŧƻƻǘ Ǉǳǘǘ ǎƳƻƻǘƘƭȅ ƭŀƴŘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎǳǇύ ǿŜƭƭΣ ƛǘΩǎ Ƨǳǎǘ 
enough to have you smiling and celebrating at the 
άмфth ƘƻƭŜέ ŀƴŘ ŀƴǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ǊƻǳƴŘΦ   /ŀƴΩǘ 
wait for the next round with Budster.   THANK YOU, 
Bill! 

* I later learned from Hank DuBois that he pre-
fers NAPA to Mallory condensers because they 

have always lasted longer for him.  On-line chatters 
Culprit continued on next page 

IS THIS A GREAT CLUB OR WHAT? 
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 also say Mallory condensers tend to fail at around 
800 miles, which is almost to the mile when mine 
ǎǘƻǇǇŜŘ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎΦ  {ƻ LΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǊŜǎƛǎǘ άƳŀǘŎƘƛƴƎέ 
ǇŀǊǘǎ ōȅ ōǊŀƴŘΧƛǘ ƛǎƴΩǘ ŀ ŘǊŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻŜǎ ǎƻǊǘ ƻŦ 
thing! 

 
 

1938 Lincoln Zephyr Convertible Progress 
By Colin Spong 

I am still working on the 1938 LZ and have locat-
ed with Merv Adkins in California the oil filler draft 
tube, oil filler cap (actually a 1937 Ford Truck 
part) and bracket that is unique to the 1938 car and 
expensive. These items were some of the many 
small parts that were missing from the convertible.  

As it is a non-urgent part can I have Merv 
send to you (Ken) and I will collect on my next trip 
which may be in the summer as John and Shelley are 
putting the arm on me to attend the LZOC GOF in 
Virginia in June (I think) . 

 In December I finally finished the assembly of 
the engine and run it up on a test rig before in-
stalling it. It ran well, hitting on all 12 cylinders, 65 
psi, and after an hour the hydraulic lifters finally bled 
all the air and they became silent...well almost!!  

 

 
Lǘ Ƴǳǎǘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ [h¦5 ƛƴ /ƻƭƛƴΩǎ ǎƘƻǇ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ±-12 fired up! 

 

I now have it in the car and the next job is a re-
build of the radiator.  

 

 
 
 
 
Temperature Sensor  
By Al Mosley  
(Originally printed in Lone Star RG #6Ωǎ Greyhound 
ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ wŜǇǊƛƴǘŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ {ƻ/ŀƭ wD ІммΩǎ The 
Fordist newsletter.) Images added by NVRG #96 
Valve Clatter. 

Part numbers 

 
01A-10884 or 8A-10884 ς 2 terminals 
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TECH TALK 

RESTORATION ROUNDUP 
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